Flaunden Village Hall Management Committee

( constituted under Charities no. 234611, Flaunden Village Hall Fund and no 267056 New Village Hall)

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 18th May 2012

Meeting commenced at 7:45pm
1. Apologies: Sue Walker, Dave Arnold
2. The Minutes of the previous AGM held on 20th May 2011 were reviewed and approved: proposed by Pam Dawson and seconded by Ken Walker
3. There were no Matters arising the previous minutes (other than as below).
4. Chairman’s Activity Report for 2011

The roof was repaired and made good at a cost of £7000

Dave Arnold volunteered to join the committee for Fund Raising and Events and organised another Rock of Ages concert that raised  £1250 against £800 the previous year.

Flaunden Flicks: it was said that the return on this was very disappointing and the attendance from the villager was  poor and information was going to be published in the Flyer and Astonisher as well as on the Village Website for residents to respond with suggestions etc.,

Geoff Andrews mentioned that unfortunately  Margaret Duckworth was resigning as Bookings Secretary after seven years and thanked her for her loyal services, he also mentioned that we desperately need a new Bookings Secretary and that it was important for more people to come onto the committee to help at future functions. 

External Decoration: it was stated that the outside of the hall was going to be redecorated this year starting on the 25th June at a cost of £3220, which the PC are funding.

Internal Decoration: it is hoped that the internal redecoration will take place sometime in the autumn.

The Wheelie Bin: is now protected by a lock as problems have occurred with builders rubbish being dumped into it, the combination for the lock is posted on the inside of the back door.

The Website: has been finished and has generated £380.00 of bookings.

Possible New Pilatus Class: an enquiry has come from a Pilatus group and if it is confirmed will generate an income of £260.00

The Chairman suggested that everyone should read the Football Reports on the website if they have not already done so as they are very amusing.
5. Treasurer’s Report: The Hon Treasurer presented the Accounts for the year ended 31st December 2011 we are showing a loss of £5675.60 but an operating profit of £1266.40 was recorded and reserve of £14279 which needs to be built up as it is a bit on the low side.

6. Election of the Committee: The following members of the committee were willing to serve again and were re-elected: Chairman     Geoff Andrews

               Secretary      Brent Rogers
               Treasurer      Ian Smith

               Administration  Ken Walker

               Events & Fundraising  Dave Arnold

7. Any other business: the chairman spoke about the possibility of a disabled toilet facility in the future and the windows to be finished plus a possible kitchen refurbishment. He also thanked Mandy Taylor for examining the accounts and the committee for their efforts during the year.
8. Meeting concluded at 8:10pm
